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AN ACT DECLARING THE REASONABLE IMPORTATION OF OVERSEAS FILIPINO 
WORKERS FOR THE PERSONAL USE AND CONSUMPTION OF THEIR FAMILIES AS 
EXEMPT FROM THE PAYMENT OF IMPORT DUTIES, AND FOR OTHER PURPOSES

EXPLANATORY NOTE

For every Overseas Filipino Worker (OFW), a “balikbayan box* Is the equivalent of a 
“love letter" to his or her spouse and the rest of the family. Every Hern Inside that box Is carefully 
thought of, bought for a specific person and with endearing and loving purpose, and, needless 
to say, bought with the hard-earned pay of our “modern-day heroes1. Indeed, the significance of 
the “balikbayan box* is not so much the value of Its contents, but rather the sacrifices that It 
embodies and the sentimentality that It expresses.

So if a single Item there gets lost, we can only Imagine the pain caused to an OFW, who 
have invested so much emotion and money Just to get those goods home. More so If the worth 
of these items Is diminished or, worse, rendered valueless, on account of the Import duties 
assessed on them and collected by the Bureau of Customs from the OFWs.

The record-high remittance money being pumped Into the Philippine economy by our 
“modern-day heroes", as the fruit of their hard work made even harder by the feeling of 
loneliness and longing that accompanied the same, are already more than sufficient contribution 
by our OFWs to the gross domestic product (GDP) and to the total revenues of our country. 
Hence, consistent with the government policy to exempt the OFW remittances from income 
taxation, the government should likewise Institutionalize a twin and complementary duty-free 
treatment of the highly expected “padala* and the “pasalubong* of OFWs to their families in the 
Philippines, aside from the existing limited duty-free treatment of personal effects of OFWs and 
used home appliances brought home by them.

By the grant of additional exemption from import duties upon the reasonable packages 
that the OFWs send with love to their families In the Philippines, the government's fiscal 
Incentive package for OFWs comes full circle.

Our OFWs have sacrificed and risked so much, and continue to do so, for the benefit not 
only of their families but of the entire country as well. Hence, they most certainly deserve this 
special tax and customs* treatment from the government.

In view of thereof, the passage of this bill Is earnestly requested.

FERDINAND R. MARCOS, JR.








